
S A I N T  E L I Z A B E T H  C O M M U N I T Y

Your profound impact on an unprecedented year



Dear Friends,

The year 2020 was an isolating and 
extremely challenging year. Saint 
Elizabeth Community’s team worked 
to fight an invisible enemy, and staff 
committed to protecting lives, and 
supporting each other. Some individuals 

in our community passed away after contracting COVID-19. We 
join with their families in mourning the loss of their loved ones. 

As we emerge from a year in which change was constant, rules 
created to keep people safe were imposed, and distancing and 
isolation became the norm, I hope our staff and families can all 
heal together from the pain brought forth by the pandemic. 
The photo to the right was taken on the first day the RI Dept. 
of Health allowed our family members to hug their loved ones, 
and I know that moment meant so much to those in our care, 
their families and our staff. 

Compassion, professionalism and teamwork brought us 
through this year, and I am so grateful to our staff and families 
for their enormous support. Routine testing and screening of 
staff continues, and wearing masks all day at work is required. 
Our team has made great sacrifices, equaled only by their 
commitment to those in their care, and to each other. 

L E T T E R  F R O M  T H E  P R E S I D E N T  &  C E O

Across our organization we saw wide ranging change. 
Regulatory change and reporting became a constant, and our 
leadership worked to meet the new state and federal reporting 
requirements related to the pandemic. In the pages ahead there 
is more detail on the pandemic’s impact on our community. 

I took the helm in July 2020 amidst these challenges, and the 
strategic work of the organization continued. In late 2019, it was 
decided that Saint Elizabeth Manor would be sold. The work to 
achieve this strategic goal continued in 2020, and the Manor 
was sold April 1, 2021. Although there is sadness in parting, we 
remain committed to serving the East Bay through our home 
care agency and adult day center. 

Many opportunities and strategic initiatives moved forward in 
2020 thanks to many partnerships. I am pleased to announce 
that Cornerstone will expand and open an adult day center at 
283 Post Road in South Kingstown this year thanks to town 
collaboration. A $1M grant from the State of Rhode Island 
provided the funds to renovate six shared rooms at Saint 
Elizabeth Home, converting them into private suites. Those 
rooms are now open for short term rehab patients. Additional 
collaboration with the State resulted in negotiating for funding 
for SASH (Supports and Services and Home) to help maintain 
and expand this program.



Centralizing our Certified Nursing Assistant training program 
was another strategic goal accomplished. We hired an instructor 
and the first students graduated this spring and have begun 
working within our organization. Also, we launched a telehealth 
program through our home care provider, Cathleen Naughton 
Associates, supporting many of our home care clients. 

Later this year updated organizational branding will be 
announced. Some of our member’s names will change, as we 
convey what service is provided through the entity name, and 
unite our organization as one Saint Elizabeth Community 
offering a full continuum of care. 

Though this year has been challenging, the financial support 
from donors has helped bridge the gap of the unanticipated 
costs and revenue losses associated with COVID-19.  I am 
especially grateful to these individuals, foundations and 
organizations who provided unprecedented support in the 
face of the significant financial impact of the pandemic. 

As our new normal unfolds, I look forward to our future with 
great optimism. 

Sincerely,

Matthew R. Trimble
President & CEO, CNHA



Dear Friends,

2020 brought a new year and a new decade, and the often-hoped-for perfection 
associated with the metaphor, “20/20 vision.” Last year was very challenging, 
living with uncertainty day-to-day, and it was hard to imagine anything close to 
“perfect”- our true normal.  But as an organization we remained committed to 
excellence and moved forward with our plans. 

Strategic planning is critical to the success of any organization. It is a process which 
channels the organization’s energy by focusing the vision forward upon 
priorities focused on achieving the organization’s goals. Such a plan provides a 

roadmap and a clear view of the work to be accomplished for the next two to three years.

As part of the plan, amidst the pandemic, Saint Elizabeth Community had a leadership transition. Steve 
Horowitz, our President and CEO, retired.  We miss his familiar smile, quiet presence and wisdom which 
for 36 years had provided leadership and guidance in the rapidly changing world of elder care. However, 
long before his retirement, Steve’s fortitude, and commitment to the mission of Saint Elizabeth Community, 
unknowingly prepared our next leader for our future. Matt’s knowledge of, and familiarity with, our 
organization brought strength and a continued conviction to our mission. 

With insight, foresight, and humility, Steve recognized Matt’s talents, and over decades, he shared his 
knowledge with Matt, to the benefit of Saint Elizabeth Community. And now, I recognize in hindsight, that 
indeed there was “20/20 vision” in the leadership transition, and how blessed our Community is that the 
Board of Trustees, with clarity, shared Steve’s vision, and selected Matt as the new President and CEO.  
I cannot imagine anyone other than Matt as Steve’s successor.

And this past year, Saint Elizabeth Community has also been blessed to have the support of the donors 
we so gratefully list on the pages to follow.  It is with the help of this dedicated group that we were able 
to respond quickly and nimbly to the challenges of 2020. Thanks to the generosity of so many, our 
organization moved into 2021 looking forward to more great things to come, committed to our mission, 
vision and values.  It remains a privilege to be serving as Chairman of Saint Elizabeth Community’s Board 
of Trustees.

Sincerely,
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“Life can only be understood backwards. 
  But it must be lived forward.”  Soren Kierkegaard



Vision

To be the organization
 “Where RI seniors

 come first”.

We Value

• the person
• relationships

• leadership and innovation 
• education and learning

Mission
To provide exceptional,

 compassionate care in an
 array of settings. 

We embrace the needs
 of each individual in an 

environment where those 
we care for, and work with, 
are treated just like family.
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Robert Quirk
Steven W. Tilley

Nominating Team
Philip C. Slocum, Chair
Claire C. Flaherty
Robert Mancini
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B O A R D  T E A M S



The Sarah Hallett Society recognizes the essence and spirit of 

those who so generously support Saint Elizabeth Community.  

Through legacy, leadership or endowment giving, these individuals 

demonstrate an unwavering commitment to exemplary elder 

care for those we serve each day.  

Our Legacy members have notified us that they have included 

Saint Elizabeth Community in a bequest or other planned gift 

arrangement.  Leadership members have achieved lifetime giving of $10,000 

or more, or have established a named endowed fund.  

Our Visionaries have done both.  We invite you to learn more about 

how you can help and become a part of this special group.

S A R A H  H A L L E T T  S O C I E T Y



Visionaries
Leadership and Legacy Donors
Nancy Kimball Beals*

Kelly E. Cummings

Anne DeStefano

Hugh and Mary Dunlap

Sharon Garland

Maria R. Gil*

Steven J. Horowitz and Grace Pedagno

Leo G. Hutchings*

Mr. and Mrs.* Jonathan R. Knowles

Lois Linhares

Mr. and Mrs. Daniel R. Mechnig

Roberta B. Merkle, Esq. 

James and Denise* Metz

Bill and Judi Palmisciano

Dr. Clarissa M.H. Patterson*

Barbara and Jay Pease

Rudy and Rose* DiPippo

Claire and Bob Flaherty

John and Linda Flinton

David and Judy Fried

Jim and Cherie Gerry

The Hagerty Family

Frederick G. Harrison and 

   Susan J. Truesdell

Paul and Vicky Hollmann

Lisa and David Holley

Ellen and Jeffrey Kasle

Mark Kershaw and Michael Sutila

Mr. and Mrs. Sam Kitchell

Diane and Steven Kitchin 

D. Patricia Koch, OD

Walter Lada*

Mark J. Loiselle, CPA, CGMA

Robert and Patricia Wegrzyn McGreen

Kimberly J. Morris

Lisa Johnson Ogrinc

Kathleen Parker

Wayne and Doreen Pelland

Mr. Daniel J. Pendergast, Jr.*

Carol Read

Mary and Thomas Rossetti

JoEllen Scasino and 

   Michael Norde

Linda Silveira and Joseph Murray

Timothy J. Murray, CPA

Philip and Lauren Slocum

Dorothy and Herb Terhune

Stephen and Heather Tingle

Susanne C. Tingle

Karen and Richard van Tienhoven

Judy Vigar

Mr. Eugene F. Wells*

The Gregory and Claire Wilcox 

  Family Foundation

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Zaino

Legacy
Bequest or Planned Gift Intent
Mr*. and Mrs. Raynor Ahmuty

Ann Pryce Beals*

Mrs. Richard Blaine*

The Rev. R. Craig and 

   Adelene Burlington

Annie Castelnovo-McMullen

   and Bill McMullen

Frank P. Castlenovo*

Louis and Francine* Collignon

Frederick J. Connell

Mr. and Mrs. John C. Drew

Mr. Charles L. Gilroy

Mr.* and Mrs. Luther Goff

Mrs. Shirley Holmes*

Jaqueline King*

Nicholas Kondon and Cheryl Comai

Eva M. LaChance

Paula Langello

Mrs. Henry M. Macintosh*

Joseph A. Palmer*

Clara F. Potter*

Ms. Norma Ruggieri

Ann V. Schwarber

Rosalyn R. Reynolds*

Beth Russell

Robert N. Stoecker

Matthew R. and Julie M. Trimble

Sandra and Herb Zakrison

Leadership
Lifetime Giving of $10,000 or more
Elizabeth and Joseph Brito

Craig and Sue Carpenter

Wilfred W.* and Rose M. I.* Carter 

Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Correra 

Mrs. Laura S. Cutler*

William E.* and Elaine E. Dame

Sally and Duncan Dickson

S A R A H  H A L L E T T  S O C I E T Y

Mary Sherlock

Reverend Peter and Eugenia Spencer

Susan Warren*

Endowed Funds
George Gil Memorial Fund

Dorothy J. Wells Memorial Fund

Pearl Horowitz and Claire Pedagno 

  Memorial Fund

Gertrude G. Campanella Scholarship Fund

Robert J. Tingle Memorial Fund

To learn more about the Sarah Hallett 

Society, please contact Erica Bryson, CFRE 

at 401.773.7421.

*Deceased   



DONORS
THANK YOU! Each charitable 
gift is important to our work 
and we cherish your 
involvement! Thanks to your 
generous spirit, individuals 
served by Saint Elizabeth 
Community continue to 
receive the quality elder 
care they so richly deserve.

$100,000+
The Gregory and Claire Wilcox 
   Family Foundation

$50,000-$99,999
Anonymous
Ernest I. Kilcup Second Trust
The Rhode Island Foundation
Victims of Crime Act (VOCA) - 
   RI Dept.of Public Safety

$25,000-$49,999
Anonymous (2)
Bank of America Philanthropic 
   Services Group
Craig and Sue Carpenter
Carpenter-Jenks Funeral Home 
   & Crematory
Gustaf T. Malmstead Fund
Jay and Barbara Pease
The Providence Journal Charitable
   Legacy Fund
Town of West Warwick
Niles and Ying Wilcox

$10,000-$24,999
Anonymous (2)
Blue Cross Blue Shield of 
   Rhode Island
CharterCARE Foundation
Citrin Cooperman
Emma G. Harris Foundation
Healthcare Services Group, Inc.
Grace Pedagno and 
   Steven J. Horowitz
Office of Violence Against Women
James Shepley Trust
Tufts Health Plan Foundation
Judith Vigar

$5,000-$9,999
The Warren Alpert Foundation
Bank of America Matching Gift 
   Program
Chris Dewhirst and 
   Cathy Canavan Dewhirst 
Edna N. Davol Fund
Robin and Phil Dziuba
Friends of Saint Elizabeth Home
Sarah Gardner Charitable Fund
David and Lisa Holley
Jeffrey and Ellen Kasle
Ocean State Charities Trust
Wayne and Doreen Pelland
Rhode Island Office of 
   Healthy Aging
Rhode Island Health and 
   Educational Building Corporation
Philip and Lauren Slocum
Matthew and Julie Trimble
Washington Trust Company
Washington Trust Charitable 
   Foundation

$2,500-$4,999
Chad and Melissa Bjorklund
Cadance Corporation
Chubb

City of Warwick
The Dennen Family
Anne and Robert DeStefano
Greenwood Credit Union
James and Nancy Hagerty
Louise Hartwell Fund
Steve and Diane Kitchin
Stanley and Susan Kizlinski
D. Patricia Koch, OD
Amey and Paul Larrat
Mark J. Loiselle, CPA, CGMA
Linda Silveira and Joseph Murray
Timothy J. Murray, CPA
Joseph J. Padula
Mary and Thomas Rossetti
Mary-Lou and Bob Scott
The Rev. Peter L. and 
   Eugenia B. Spencer
Robert N. & Corrine P. Stoecker Fund
The Schuster Group
Marianne Wolcott and 
   Stephen Souls

$1,000-$2,499
Adler Pollock & Sheehan P.C.
Ageless Innovation LLC
The Angell Pension Group, Inc.
Anonymous (6)
The Beacon Mutual Insurance 
   Company
Father Clifford Cabral
Carpenter Fund
Frank and Harriet Champi
Confluent Medical
Ken Coté
Richard and Katharine Crellin
DBVW Architects
Delta Dental of Rhode Island
Dietz & Lynch Capital
Rudy L. DiPippo
Kristen and Paul DiSanto
Maureen E. Dunnigan
The Episcopal Diocese of 
   Rhode Island
Barbara B. Frueh



FutureComp/USI Insurance
    Services
Marcella Garland
David and Deidre Gifford
Kathleen and Joseph Giorgi
Robert H. I. Goddard Fund
Angela Gora
Peter and Vicky Hollmann
Nancy Hoogasian
Lois Linhares
Robert and Patricia Wegrzyn McGreen
Murray Outdoor Communications
Neighborhood Health Plan of 
   Rhode Island
Nolin Electric, Inc.
Teresa M. Oliveira
Robert and Christine Padula
Kathy and Chip Parker
Lynn and Bruce Pease
Richard and Christine Petrarca
Tom and Lorraine Radican
Nicole Robertson
Rotary Club of Warwick
Caroline Naughton Rumowicz
Beth Russell
State of Rhode Island
Statewide Plumbing & 
   Heating Co., Inc.
Amy C. Walsh
I M Wardwell Charitable Fund
Michael and Anna Zaino

$500-$999
American Baptist Churches of 
   Rhode Island
Anonymous (4)
BNY Mellon Community Partnership
Isabelle Boutcher
Anne and Richard* Bowen
Christine and Brian Burns
CareLink Inc.
Margaret E. Connelly
Lauren Corrao and James Jones
Elaine Dame
Episcopal Church Women, 
   Diocese of RI
Claire and Robert Flaherty

John and Linda Flinton
Sharon M. Garland
Gurney Water Treatment NE
Cheryl Hartnett
The Rt. Rev. and 
   Mrs. W. Nicholas Knisely
Mr. Robert Lafond
Alicia and Michael Lenarcic
McAdams Charitable Foundation
Wesley and Christine McGuire
Gail Mickelson
Lisa Johnson Ogrinc
Steven and Ann Orcutt
Robert Preston
Mark Provost
Kimberley and Leonard Ranalli
Reardon Family Charitable Gift Fund
Lynne and Michael Ryan
Ann V. Schwarber
Something Fishy, Inc.
The Seyboth Family Charitable Fund
Stephen and Heather Tingle
Town of Bristol
Bethanie and Keith Tracy
David Watkins
Robert H. Wilson
Theresa and Jeffrey Woodmansee

$250-$499
Evald Albrektson
Dennis Allsop
Edward Allsop
Richard and Barbara Anderson
Anonymous (2)
Mary Ellen Banisch
Mary-Elizabeth Barton
Raymond L. Beauchemin
Richard and Peg Bianco
BNY Mellon
John and Isabelle Boutcher
Nancy and Richard Buckley
Stewart Burchard
Judith and Dick Cady
Ann Caldwell
Beatrice Cambio
Paul and Nancy Cardoza

Annie Castelnovo-McMullen 
   and Bill McMullen
CertaPro Painters
Dennis and Carol Christy
Citizens Charitable Foundation - CHC
Kelly Cummings
Mike Cummings
Karen and Vincent D’Abrosca
Randy and Janet Darden
Kathleen Devault
Linda and Armond Dilibero
Gary and Vicki Dorfman
Hugh and Mary Dunlap
Thomas F. Fisher
Joann Flaminio
Mary S. Foote
Teddi Galligan and David Diggs
Joan S. Galloway
Geriatric Medical Supply
Charles Gilroy
Don Greenwood
Mary G. Hanley
Frederick G. Harrison and 
   Susan J. Truesdell
Carolyn Hedberg
Karen and Timothy Hinger
Judith Hoffman
Chu Huynh
Jamie Jackson
Philip and Patricia Keefe
Robert Laforge and Jean Ratcliffe
S. Leavitt Carpentry
David and Danielle LeBlanc
John and Susan Lenczowski
Mr. Frank Leporacci
Alfred Luciano
Joseph and Gail Luszcz
Robert A. Mancini
Judith Marshall
Melody Hill Golf Club - 
   Friday Night Golf League
Andrew and Caitlan Morris
Bill and Judi Palmisciano
Mary Pendergast
Kathleen Perreault
Richard and Barbara Peterson



Progressive Insurance Foundation
Anita and Linda Prudencio
Barbara Pyle
Suzanne Ramos
Mrs. Jean Ratcliffe and 
   Mr. Robert Laforge
Elena Sacks
Mary Sherlock
The McGuirk Family
Denise Tiemissen
Dave and Bonnie Vallee

$100-$249
Paul M. Adams and Brendan Adams
Ashley and Matthew Allatin
Jean Amaral
Judith A. Annunziata
Anonymous (7)
Scott Avedisian
Deborah Bacani
Brigid Anne Balboni
Jared Barber
Peter Barton
Bob and Sue Baxter
Susan and Charles Beckers
Jon and Betty Jane Berberian
Diane and Russell Bertrand
Karen and Ron Berube
Rita and Mike Berube
John Bettencourt
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Bienkowski
Theodore and Margaret Bierwirth
Kathy Blackledge
Diane Brennan
Martha Brightman
Anne Brown
Erica Bryson
Eldon and Joan Caldwell
Caroline Molloy-Calia
Kathi Calvin and Charles Foshey
Harold and Jean Cameron
Suzanne and Jay Carey

Paul C. Carlson
Carmelite Monastery
Dianne and John Cavanaugh
Lee Celone
Century 21 Topsail Realty
Joseph Champlin
Carolyn and Dan Cody
Communication Systems, Inc.
James* and Ellen Compton
Frederick J. Connell, Jr.
Priscilla and Richard Corcoran
Dr. William and Carol Corrao
Rachel and Paul Cournoyer
David and Joyce Criscuolo
Henry and Martha Cruciani
Dorothy A. Cummings
Mary Cummings
Debora D’Alessandro
Mr. and Mrs. John J. Daly
Deborah and David Debold
Elaine and Jeffrey Deegan
Richard G. and Eunice M. Deming
Katharine Denny-Brown
Amy Dillon
Gina Dodd
Carol Dombrowski
Lissa Dreyer
Dr. and Mrs. William R. Drobyski
Patricia Durigan
John* and Joan Durnin
Ned Dwyer
Jane Dwyer
Elizabeth D. Farley
Michael Fattore
Maureen Fielding
Patrick Fiske
Lory Fitzgerald
FM Global Foundation
Susan Foley
John Fox
Elsie J. Foy

Barbara and Walter Freeman
Richard and Pat Frigon
Elaine Gallo
Bob and Judy Gessler
Joanne Goyette
Joseph Guatieri
Christa Haid
Patricia Haid
Gina Hamel
Barbara A. Harrison and Family
Mrs. Priscilla J. Hartman
David W. and Joan C. Harvey
Clara and Dodd Haynes
Donald Heitzmann
Diane Hopper
Larry and Veronica* Howard
Mr. Larry Howard, Jr.
Mary Iadevaia Ladd and 
   Joseph Iadevaia
Jacqueline S. Ingalls
Maureen and Roger Johanson
Alice and Melvin Johnson
David and Elsie Johnson
Mr. Stephen Jorgenson* and 
   Mr. Dan Laliberte
Evan Kantor
Howard Kaufman
Darryl J. Keith
John Kelley and Mark Shea
Josephine A. Kiernan
Donna M. Kilbourn
Edward and Camille King
Clare K. Kirby and Jim Maxwell
Julius W. Kling
Steven and Margaret Knowlton
Mary Krim
Akiko Kudo and Jason Healy
Motohide and Sonya Kudo
Dan Laliberte
Kenneth and Diane Lantagne
John B. Lawlor
Lon and Susan Liporace

Janet and Robert Lupacchino
Jessie and John Lynch
Joan Magiera
Robert and Elaine Maguire
Maureen and Robert Maigret
Diane and Michael Marcello
Mary Patricia Marcello
Deborah Marshall
George Mason and Jeanne Lafazia
Alison McCarthy
Mary Jane McFetters
George and Carolese McGaw
Paul and Mary Ann McKenney
Maegan and Christopher Mello
Nancy S. and William H. Mende
Roberta B. Merkle, Esq.
Joan Midwood
Stacey and Eugene Mihaly
Robin and Stephen Monica
Patricia A. Monti
Christine J. Moore
Paula Mulvaney
The Murphys: Kevin, Joanne, Kathryn,
   Charlie & Brian
Beverly Najarian
Patricia and Michael Neri
Pamela S. Noble
Robert and Judy O’Donnell
Kristina Osores-Evans
Alexander Pagliarini
Mary Ellen and Steven J. Panzini
John Partridge
Marilyn and Dominick* Passaro
John Paterra
Marilyn Pelosi
Dick and Marilyn Pelosi
Kathie Percival
Christine Pesce
Carol J. Petsching
M. Alex Philipp, Jr.
John Pitocco
Muriel and Brad Potts
Michael Pucino
Carmine and Isabel Rao



The Honorable and 
   Mrs. Carmine A. Rao
Thomas and Joanne Reynolds
Rhode Island Golf Course 
   Superintendents Association
Rhode Island Lottery - 
   Tiverton Division
Kathleen and Charles Richards
John T. Rooney
James Sallinger
Charles and Donald Salmanson 
   Family Foundation
Michael and Joyce Salvo, Jr.
Eileen and Ray Sawyer
Donna Shirley
Mike and Marsha Sloan
Judy L. Snow
Joseph Souza
Robert and Jeanie Such
MK Talbot PR Inc.
Diale D. Taliaferro
Mr. and Mrs. Diale D. Taliaferro
Theresa Taylor
Sylvia Telles
Beverly and David Tirrell
Fran Tivey
Shawn and Paula Tivey
Erin and Bradley Trodson
Madeline Turcotte
Doris Rothwell Vanni
Mr. Paul Vigar and Family
Kathy and Peter Waisgerber
Betty Jane Waterman
Stephanie Watson
Debora Wenger
Joel Westerman
Lee R. and C. Martha Whitaker
Birgitta Whited
Beverly O. Ogden-Wood
Gary Woodmansee
Atty. Richard J. Woulfe
Karen and James Wyche
Sandra and Herb Zakrison
Mrs. Fran Zawadzki

Up to $99
Deborah Acheson
Tony Agostinelli
Robert and Louise Aldrich
Jean Altruda
Amazon Smiles
David A. Ames
Amica Companies Foundation
Laurel Anderson
Anonymous (12)
Carol Araujo
Milton Robert Arpin
Janice D. Arsenault
Norma Ruggieri
Joseph C. Augustine
Kathleen A. Augustyn
Gary and Suzanne Babcock
Joan Bacon
Elise and Peter Barilla
Peter and Sandra Barilla
Elizabeth B. Barker
John and Hope Barrett
Thomas and Louise Barry
Chris and Steve Bartlett
Laurie Beaty
Georges and Louise Beauchemin
John and Felice Beauchemin
Caroline Bednarz
Bernice Belt
Holly Benedict
Margaret Benevides
Carole A. Bertrand
Elizabeth Bestwick
The Birchan Family, Evelyn, Ted, 
   and Crystal B. Galloway
Prudence and Mars Bishop
Joseph and Elizabeth Blasi
Sandra L. Bonan
Sandra Bonetti
Paul and Elaine Botvin
H. Peirce Brawner
Edward Breault
William and Linda Brierly
Gail A. Broome
Lisa and Daniel Brosofsky
Janice Bucci
Angelo and Antonetta Budano

Anthony Buonanno
Margaret Burgess
Charlotte Burnham
Gerri Cabral
Camille A. Caccia
CAGCS
Elaine G. Campbell
Dolores A. Candelmo
Ms. Barbara Carter
Mr. Louis A. Caruolo and 
   Mrs. Veronica Ferraro
Keith R. Cassidy
Mr. and Mrs. Joel Cassola
Kathy Cassola
Joyce A. Cavanaugh
Mary Anne Cilella
Mr. and Mrs. Tony Cipolla
Georgette Clark
Joan Clarke
Trisha Cloutier
Miriam and Dennis Coleman
Charles Collins III
Suzanne Collins
Lance and Christine Comeau
Ellen C. Compton
Ann Marie Conklin
Claire J. Corcoran
Beth and Edward Cordeiro
Lucia Cordeiro
Rose Corvelo
Aline Couture and Jean Burke
Coventry Hockey Booster Club
Thomas Cunningham
Warren and Irene Cushman
Dr. Mary Daniels
Anne G. Danzberger
Thomas A. Davis
Raymond and Nancy DeCesare
Clifford and Kandee Deck
Mr. and Mrs. Matt DeLeo
Laurie J. DeRuosi
David DeSousa
Susan A. Dettling
Ethel A. Di Nezza
Paul C. Dolan

Steven and Susan Dolan
Martha M. Donahue
Delores V. Donnelly
Tom and Pam Dresselhouse
William and Patricia Drumm
Margaret and George Dumond
Elizabeth DuPont and Louis LoCicero
Charles and Jane Dyer
Donna and Paul Dziedzic
Monica Ethier
Lorraine Fahey
Deborah J. Fass
Lynne and Larry Fecteau
Veronica Ferraro
Mrs. Doreen Field and Family
Barbara A. Flanders
Joanna and E. Michael Flynn
Patty and Dan Fogarty
Marjorie N. Frackelton
Lucy Fraioli
Frank and Marjorie
Kristen Garnett
Betty M. Gordon
Susan and Richard Graefe
Helen F. Greenhalgh
Daniel W. Greenless
Gerald Grimo
Gwyneth and William Groves
Norman and Janet Hammond
Katherine Harrington
Mary Hart
Kathleen Healey
Meri and Ken Hilton
Kathy and Mark Hitchcock
Elaine D. Hunt
Ken and Colleen Hunter
Sue and William Hutson
Raymond Iacobucci
Tammy Iannaccaro
Donald Ibbitson
Marvin and Arleen Jacobson
Celinda and Michael Joaquin
Patricia A. Joly



Robert and Evelyn Kaye
Ann Marie Keegan
Carolyn M. Keegan
Katherine Keene
Gretel A. Kelly
John Kelly
Joan King
Linda and Paul King
Ms. Lisa King
Cynthia Kinnane
Ilana and Alex Klein
Eileen A. Klimaj
Jeanne H. Knowles
KPMG LLP
Gail P. Kulisch
Catherine M. Laferriere
Marion A. Lampke-Stella
Steven Lander
David and Karen Laroche
Tamar Lasky
Veronica M. Lavey
Grace LeBlanc
Arthur and Karen Lemke
Barbara Lepage
Paulette J. Levye
Mrs. Janice Lewis and Family
James J. Ludovico
Irene M. Luther
Kathy Maddin
Catherine J. Maguire
Margaret A. Maine
William and Lisa Maine
William and Lorraine Maloney
Marianne Manzi and Joseph Pittle
Shirley Marchione
Joan M. Maroelli
Eileen Marshall
Claire Masterson
Jane Maziuk
Lorraine M. McCaughey

Kathleen McGovern
Dianne and Tom McHugh
Steve and Liz McKanna
Nancy McLeod
Michael and Lee Ann McWeeney
Patricia and Peter Medeiros
Karen D. Mensel
Tom and Pamela Miech
Marilyn L. Moffett
John Moniz
Marie Montalbano
Catherine M. Moretta
Suzanne and Daniel Moriarty
Daniel and Estelle Morrissey
Sara Mouradjian
Ruth B. Murray
John Nolan
Rita A. Norris
Anthony and Patricia Oliver
Phyllis B. Ollove
Gloria and Paul Olszewski
Frank Orabona, Sr.
Paul and Diana Ouellette
Liz and Michael Pacek
Norman and Mary Ann Palazini
Charles* and Ann-Marie Paley
Jan and Alan Parker
Emelda Paul
Stephen and Arlene Pazienza
Mr. Thomas J. Peirce
Audrey Pendergast
Deacon Robert C. Persson
Marilyn Pezzillo
John and Peggy Phillips
Kenneth Pierce
Raymond D. Pierson
Gregory Pietrocola
Jeffrey S. Plouffe
John J. and Linda A. Poloski
Barbara Portney
William and Janice Potter

Jacqueline Prior
Providence Teachers’ Union Retirees 
Chapter, AFT 958-R, Inc.
Josephine Rafanelli
Maryal and Francis Redmond
Carol Devoe Reise
Pamela A. Ricard
Mark and Susan Richard
Barbara and Paul Rickert
Dianne S. Robidoux
Carol Robinson
Edward L. and Maria L. Rondeau
Maureen A. Rotondo
Louise Rounds
Charlotte Rozzero
Allen and Barbara Rubine
Russolino & Young, LTD
Richard and Peggy Sagnella
Lisa Salerno
Anne Salvadore
Sheila A. Sanna
Josephine M. Sassi
Eileen Schaefer
Christa Schenitzki
Joyce Schreiber Tesler
Ronald and Patricia Servant
Susan Shapiro
Helen Shaw
Madison Smith
Michael and Jae Smith
The Solinger Family
Barbara S. Spitzer
Katherine and Gerald Squillante
William and Teresa Squizzero
Veronica and Richard St. Jean
Katharine and Joel Stark
Jeffrey and Karen Stein
Stephanie and Lester Stevens
Christine Stinson
Edward and Donna Stuart
Diane, Jonathan, and Joshua Such
Laura Sullivan
Ted and Tina Sullivan



Barbara and Edward Tarczuk
Barbara D. Taylor
Joseph and Barbara Taylor
Janice and Paul Tetreault
Colleen Thompson
Gerald and Sandra Thompson
William and Elaine Thurber
Rosario Tomaselli
Denise and William Trimble
Marie M. Trivelli
Suzanne E. Turner
United Way of Massachusetts Bay 
   and Merrimack Valley
Mark and Nancy Van Eeghen
Patricia and Louis Venagro
Jean M. Vermette
Jeff and Gail Wall
Richard and Maureen Wall
Roz and Harry Waterman
James Watters
Lorraine C. Webber
The Whelan Family
Michele White
Cindy Whittaker
Beth and John Wilcox
Dale Wildenhain
Robert and Mary-Jane Wilkinson
Ralph J. Willis
Donna and Richard Wissler
Shirley A. Zier

Matching Gifts
Amica Companies Foundation	
Bank of America Matching 
  Gift Program				  
BNY Mellon Community Partnership	
Citizens Charitable Foundation - CHC	
Delta Dental of Rhode Island		
FM Global Foundation			 
KPMG LLP				  
OneDigital Health and Benefits	
Progressive Insurance Foundation	

Gifts in Kind
Ace Hardware
Florinda E. Acosta
Alex and Ani
Anonymous
The Break Hotel
Ann Caldwell
CertaPro Painters
Andrew Chassaing
City of Warwick
Charlotte Cosgrove
La Gondola Providence, Inc.
Mark Lenartowick
Kathy Massa
Elaine Mastracchio
Stone Essentials LLC
University of Rhode Island 
   Technology Services 

Each year we are fortunate to have 
many leadership sponsors and 
donors who give through our 
Signature Events. Due to COVID-19 
we were unable to hold these events 
in 2020.  We extend a heartfelt thank 
you to this very special group whose 
continued generosity during this 
unprecedented time is truly 
appreciated. We can’t wait to see 
you next year!

Ageless Innovation LLC
Anonymous
Carpenter-Jenks Funeral Home 
   & Crematory
Robin Dziuba, The Dziuba Group 
   at Merrill Lynch
Greenwood Credit Union
Healthcare Services Group, Inc.
The Hilb Group of New England
Lisa and David Holley
Jeffrey W. Kasle, Esq
Neighborhood Health Plan of 
   Rhode Island
Nolin Electric, Inc.
Lynn and Bruce Pease
The Pease Family
Slocum Realty/
   Slocum Insurance Agency
Statewide Plumbing & 
   Heating Co., Inc.
The Schuster Group
Unidine Lifestyles
Washington Trust

This donor listing includes gifts made 
January 1, 2020 to December 31, 2020 
and includes outright gifts and pledge 
payments. Every effort was made to ensure 
the accuracy of this list. However, errors or 
omissions may have occurred. Please contact 
the Philanthropy Office at 401-773-7421 to 
make us aware of any discrepancies so we 
may correct our records and update our 
website donor listings.



We are honored that the
grateful family members 
and friends listed here
think of helping other 
Saint Elizabeth Community 
individuals with tribute gifts.

These thoughtful gestures 
provide important financial 
support to fund enhanced 
programs and staffing 
throughout Saint Elizabeth 
Community. 

IN MEMORY OF

Ruth Adelberg		
Elena Sacks		
		
Barbara E. Agostinelli		
Tony Agostinelli		
		
Louise Agostinelli		
Tony Agostinelli		
		
Catherine Amiss		
Elise and Peter Barilla		
Peter and Sandra Barilla		
Edward Breault		
Charlotte Burnham		
Gerri Cabral		
Marjorie N. Frackelton		
Kathleen McGovern		
Paul and Diana Ouellette	
	

TRIBUTE GIFTS Dorothy Anderson		
Laurel Anderson		
		
Margaret D. Anderson		
Barbara A. Flanders		
		
Julianne Augustine		
Joseph C. Augustine		
		
Anita Aurelio	 	
Mrs. Priscilla J. Hartman		
		
Andrew Babiana		
Andrea Babiana		
		
Clinton Baer		
Elizabeth B. Barker		
Caroline Bednarz		
Amy Dillon		
Joanne Goyette		
Donna M. Kilbourn		
Lon and Susan Liporace		
Alison McCarthy		
Roberta B. Merkle, Esq.		
Mary-Lou and Bob Scott	
	
Nicholas Barone		
Elaine and Jeffrey Deegan	
	
Rose V. Barone		
Elaine and Jeffrey Deegan	
	
Elizabeth Batson		
Barbara B. Frueh		
		
Jeannette Y. Beauchemin		
John and Felice Beauchemin		
Raymond L. Beauchemin		
Rachel and Paul Cournoyer		
Muriel and Brad Potts		
		
Agnes Benevides		
Margaret Benevides		
Nancy and Richard Buckley	
	

Therese F. Bergeron		
Richard and Pat Frigon		
Denise Tiemissen		
		
Evelyn Blasi		
Joseph and Elizabeth Blasi	
	
Georgette Bodnar		
Michael and Anna Zaino		
		
Louise Boehm	 	
Dianne and John Cavanaugh	
	
Richard M. Bowen		
Anne Bowen		
		
William Brightman		
Martha Brightman		
		
Elsie S. Brown	 	
Nancy S. and William H. Mende	
	
Nathan Brown		
Nancy S. and William H. Mende	
	
John Bucci		
Janice Bucci		
		
Elisabeth S. Burns		
Roz and Harry Waterman	
	
Anthony Cambio		
Beatrice Cambio		
		
Gertrude Campanella		
Anonymous		
		
Lorraine Carey		
Karen and James Wyche	
	
Teresa Castelnovo		
Annie Castelnovo-McMullen and 
   Bill McMullen		
		
Carol A. Cavalieri		
Trisha Cloutier		
		
James A. Celone		
Lee Celone		
		



Ralph Celone		
Lee Celone		
		
Lori Champlin		
Joseph Champlin		
		
Irwin Chase		
Joyce Schreiber Tesler		
		
Ralph Clifford		
Judith and Dick Cady		
		
JoAnn Collins		
Charles Collins III		

Jo-Ann R. Connell		
Frederick J. Connell, Jr.		
		
James A. Conway		
Mary McGillivray		
		
Ednella Corbishley		
Grace LeBlanc		
		
Maria A. Cordeiro		
Lucia Cordeiro		
		
Celia A. Corrao		
Briana Aucoin		
Karen and Ron Berube		
Lauren Corrao and James Jones	
	
Dorothy J. Correra		
Ashley and Matthew Allatin		
Robin and Stephen Monica		
Andrew and Caitlan Morris	
	
Frank Correra		
Ashley and Matthew Allatin		
Robin and Stephen Monica		
Andrew and Caitlan Morris	
	
Dorothy A. Cunningham		
Thomas Cunningham		
		
Morris Curtis		
William and Lorraine Maloney	
	
William Dame		
Elaine Dame		
		

Dorothy S. Davis		
Thomas A. Davis		
		
Josephine M. DeAngelis		
Lissa Dreyer		
		
Mary DeLeo		
Mr. and Mrs. Matt DeLeo	
	
Michael S. Dellefratte		
Mary Jane McFetters		
		
Mary Dennen		
The Dennen Family		
		
Martin J. Denny-Brown	 	
The Birchan Family, Evelyn, Ted, 
   and Crystal B. Galloway	
	
Evelyn S. Dias		
Donna and Paul Dziedzic	
	
Carmine DiChiaro		
Gina Dodd		
		
Aldina C. Drobyski		
Dr. and Mrs. William R. Drobyski	
	
Courtnee A. Duarte		
Margaret E. Connelly		
		
John J. Dunnigan		
Maureen E. Dunnigan		
		
Ethel M. Every		
Margaret L. Robley		
		
Eugene A. Famiglietti		
Jean Altruda		
		
Rosemary Fattore		
Michael Fattore		
		
Brendan J. Fay		
Kathleen and Charles Richards	
	
Mary I. Ferreira		
Beth and Edward Cordeiro		
Elizabeth DuPont and Louis LoCicero	
Gerald Grimo		
Gina Hamel		

		
Maria Filippelli		
Betty M. Gordon		
		
Lillian Fox		
John Fox		
		
Anna Galloway		
Anne and Richard* Bowen		
Joan S. Galloway		

David T. Galloway		
Anne and Richard* Bowen		
Joan S. Galloway		
		
Bernard Gannon		
Paul and Elaine Botvin		
William and Linda Brierly		
Mr. and Mrs. Tony Cipolla		
Lance and Christine Comeau		
Priscilla and Richard Corcoran		
Coventry Hockey Booster Club		
Dorothy A. Cummings		
Kelly Cummings		
Mike Cummings		
Sharon M. Garland		
Marion A. Lampke-Stella		
Margaret A. Maine		
William and Lisa Maine		
Jane Maziuk		
Robert and Judy O’Donnell		
Carol Devoe Reise		
Rhode Island Lottery - 
   Tiverton Division		
Matthew and Julie Trimble		
Jeff and Gail Wall		
		
Joan M. Gannon		
Marion A. Lampke-Stella	
	
Theresa F. Garceau		
Michael Pucino		
		
Bertha Gendron		
Monica Ethier		
		
George Gil		
Scott Avedisian		
		
Maria R. Gil		
Scott Avedisian		
		



Mary Gilroy		
Charles Gilroy		
		
Vera Goffe		
Karen and Vincent D’Abrosca	
	
Dr. Edwin K. Gora		
Angela Gora		
		
Erika E. Gora		
Angela Gora		
		
Lorraine M. Goulart		
Diane and Russell Bertrand	
	
Rev. Francis Grady		
Eileen Schaefer		
Colleen Thompson		
		
Kathryn A. Hackett		
Lee R. and C. Martha Whitaker	
	
Lillian A. Haden		
Mary-Lou and Bob Scott		
Susan Shapiro		

James R. Hagerty		
James and Nancy Hagerty	
	
Rose Haid		
Patricia Haid		
		
Anne Hallal		
Maureen and Robert Maigret	
	
Mary Jane Hanley		
Susan A. Dettling		
Patty and Dan Fogarty		
Steve and Liz McKanna		
Daniel and Estelle Morrissey		
Kathleen Perreault		
Janice and Paul Tetreault		
Dale Wildenhain		
		
Mary Ann Harrington		
Katherine Harrington		
		

Jeanne Harris		
Darryl J. Keith		
		
Hugo Hodgin		
Patricia and Peter Medeiros		
Barbara and Edward Tarczuk		
Barbara D. Taylor		
Patricia and Louis Venagro		
Birgitta Whited		
		
Gertrude Hoogasian		
Nancy Hoogasian		
		
Marjorie A. Hudson		
Kimberley and Leonard Ranalli	
	
John M. Iannaccaro		
Tammy Iannaccaro		
		
Alfred Incera		
Lory Fitzgerald		
		
Lois E. Ise		
Dennis Allsop		
Edward Allsop		
Carole A. Bertrand		
Ann Marie Conklin		
Elizabeth Dietz		
Diane and Michael Marcello		
Mary Patricia Marcello		
Laura Sullivan		
Matthew and Julie Trimble		
Richard and Maureen Wall	
	
Claire R. Jardin		
Grace Pedagno and 
  Steven J. Horowitz		
Sandra and Herb Zakrison	
	
Sheila Jimenez		
Keith R. Cassidy		
Joan M. Maroelli		
Mike and Marsha Sloan		
		
Annie Johnson		
David and Elsie Johnson	

	
Rollande S. Keefe		
Philip and Patricia Keefe	
	
Annie King		
Edward and Camille King

Jane Kling		
Julius W. Kling		
		
Dorothy Koch		
John and Susan Lenczowski	
	
Mary C. Lada		
Peter and Vicky Hollmann	
	
Andre J. Laferriere		
Catherine M. Laferriere		
		
Sofia Lahm		
Cynthia Kinnane		
		
Catherine Lake		
Richard and Barbara Peterson	
	
Andre Lantagne	 	
Kenneth and Diane Lantagne	
	
Jane Laprise		
Paul M. Adams and Brendan Adams	
Chris and Steve Bartlett		
Holly Benedict		
Wendy Brennan		
Camille A. Caccia		
CAGCS		
Dr. Mary Daniels		
Randy and Janet Darden
Ethel A. Di Nezza		
Kristen Garnett		
Clara and Dodd Haynes		
Mrs. Janice Lewis and Family		
Melody Hill Golf Club - 
   Friday Night Golf League		
Christine J. Moore		
Kristina Osores-Evans		
Suzanne Ramos		
Rhode Island Golf Course 
   Superintendents Association	
	

Mark and Susan Richard		
Kathy and Peter Waisgerber		
Debora Wenger		
The Whelan Family		
		
Helen Lavoie		
Kathy and Mark Hitchcock	
	
Virginia H. Lawlor		
John B. Lawlor		
		
Catherine M. Linhares		
Lois Linhares		
		
Edward Linhares		
Lois Linhares		
		
Claire Loiselle		
William and Patricia Drumm		
Linda and Paul King		
		
Wilfred Loiselle		
Mark J. Loiselle, CPA, CGMA	
	
Ernest Major		
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Bienkowski		
Anonymous		
Craig and Sue Carpenter		
Jamie Jackson		
Lauren and Kyle Richards	
	
James W. Marshall		
Eileen Marshall		
		
Joan Marsula		
Joanna and E. Michael Flynn	
	
Joan V. McCollough		
Eldon and Joan Caldwell		
Donald Heitzmann		
The McCollough Family		
The McGuirk Family		
Robert and Mary-Jane Wilkinson	
	
Doris McDevitt		
Gail P. Kulisch		
		
Gail A. McGovern		
Century 21 Topsail Realty	
	



Patricia Mende		
Nancy S. and William H. Mende	
	
Beatrice H. Montano		
Donna and Richard Wissler	
	
Mary Nerney		
Brigid Anne Balboni		
		
Ira K. Norris		
Rita A. Norris		
		
Ken Norris		
Rita A. Norris		
		
James Nunes		
Mary-Lou and Bob Scott	
	
Miriam Nyman		
Tamar Lasky		
		
Jane Obear		
Bob and Judy Gessler		
		
Murray Obear	 	
Bob and Judy Gessler		
		
John J. O’Connor		
Frank and Roberta Cook	
	
Josephine Orabona		
Frank Orabona, Sr.		
		
Elizabeth Owens		
Alice and Melvin Johnson	
	
June Page		
Mary-Lou and Bob Scott	
	
Etta J. Pagliarini	 	
Alexander Pagliarini		
		
Rose Palermo		
Anonymous		
		
Charles P. Paley		
Ann-Marie Paley		
		
Irene Paterra		
John Paterra		
		

Daniel J. Pendergast		
Mary Pendergast		
		
Daniel J. Pendergast, Jr.	 	
Mary Pendergast		
		
Raymond Pendergast		
Audrey Pendergast		
		
James and Mary Perry		
Mr. and Mrs. Richard J. St. Jean	
	
Phyllis-Ann Persson		
Deacon Robert C. Persson	
	
Richard K. Petsching		
Carol J. Petsching		
		
Lucille M. Picard		
Anonymous		
		
Helen Pierandri	 	
Barbara and Paul Rickert	
	
Eileen V. Pietraszka		
Eileen and Ray Sawyer		
		
Eugene Plociennik		
Tony Agostinelli		
		
Bessie Plouffe		
Christine Stinson		
		
Mildred S. Plouffe		
Jeffrey S. Plouffe		
		
Genevieve S. Rabczak		
Maureen and Roger Johanson	
	
Patricia Ratigan		
Deborah Acheson		
Amica Companies Foundation		
BNY Mellon Community Partnership
Elizabeth Dietz 
Maureen Fielding		
Barbara A. Harrison and Family		
Mr. and Mrs. Russell Harrison		
Grace Pedagno and Steven J. Horowitz	
Ken and Colleen Hunter
Joan King
Ms. Lisa King		
Mark J. Loiselle, CPA, CGMA

Steve and Liz McKanna		
Ruth B. Murray		
Pamela S. Noble		
Audrey Pendergast		
Gregory Pietrocola		
Nicole Robertson		
Mary and Thomas Rossetti		
Madison Smith		
Michael and Jae Smith		
Matthew and Julie Trimble	
	
June Rautenberg		
Jon and Betty Jane Berberian	
	
Beverly Raymond		
Susan Foley		
		
Eleanor C. Reardon		
Roberta B. Merkle, Esq.		
		
Rosalyn R. Reynolds		
Sharon M. Garland		
		
Barbara A. Ricard		
Karin Anastasiades		
Elizabeth Bestwick		
Beatrice Cambio		
Paul and Nancy Cardoza		
Joyce A. Cavanaugh		
Claire J. Corcoran		
Elaine Dame		
David DeSousa		
Paul C. Dolan		
Lynne and Larry Fecteau	
Friends of Saint Elizabeth Home		
Frank and Marjorie Gallo		
Marcella Garland		
Sharon M. Garland		
Norman and Janet Hammond		
Kathleen Healey		
Patricia A. Joly		
Ann Marie Keegan		
Carolyn M. Keegan		
Akiko Kudo and Jason Healy		
Motohide and Sonya Kudo		
Catherine M. Moretta		
Yvette Pierce		
Raymond D. Pierson		
Debra and Joseph Polion		
Anita and Linda Prudencio		

Thomas and Joanne Reynolds		
Pamela A. Ricard		
Edward L. and  Maria L. Rondeau	
Ted and Tina Sullivan		
Fran Tivey		
Shawn and Paula Tivey		
Matthew and Julie Trimble		
Cindy Whittaker		
Sandra and Herb Zakrison
		
Ellen Riester		
Kathi Calvin and Charles Foshey	
	
Lois Rizzini		
Josephine A. Kiernan		
		
William Rizzini	 	
Josephine A. Kiernan		
		
Vincent Ruggieri		
Norma Ruggieri		
		
Anna Salvo		
Michael and Joyce Salvo, Jr.		

Jane A. Seyboth		
The Seyboth Family Charitable Fund	
	
Barbara J. Shalvey		
Janet and Robert Lupacchino		

Joseph Shanley	 	
Harold and Jean Cameron		

Claire Sharpe		
Sandra L. Bonan		
		
Roger S. Sherman		
Robin and Stephen Monica		

Russell Shirley		
Donna Shirley		
		
Tina Silvestro		
David and Lisa Holley		
		
Mary A. Souza		
Joseph Souza		
		



Frieda Steere		
Anne and Richard* Bowen		
Joan S. Galloway		
		
Richard Stein		
Beverly and David Tirrell	
	
Georgie Anna Stoehr		
Carolyn and Dan Cody		
		
Doris Such		
Diane, Jonathan, and Joshua Such	
Robert and Jeanie Such		
		
Rhoda B. Tabakin		
Katherine Keene		
Phyllis B. Ollove		
Barbara S. Spitzer		
		
Mary E. Trotter	 	
Christine Pesce		
		
Maurice H. Trudel		
Jacqueline Prior		
		
Suzanne M. Turner		
Suzanne E. Turner		
		
Mary E. Vermette		
Jean M. Vermette		
		
Bertha Wainwright		
Nancy McLeod		
		
Dorothy J. Wells		
Linda and John Flinton
Sharon M. Garland
		
Eugene F. Wells		
David A. Ames		
Thomas and Louise Barry		
Erica Bryson		
Ms. Barbara Carter		
Georgette Clark		
John and Linda Flinton		
Elsie J. Foy		
Sharon M. Garland		

Meri and Ken Hilton		
Grace Pedagno and Steven J. Horowitz	
Elaine D. Hunt		
John Nolan		
Liz and Michael Pacek		
Jay and Barbara Pease		
Yvette Pierce		
Providence Teachers’ Union Retirees
    Chapter, AFT 958-R, Inc.		
Katherine and Gerald Squillante		
Matthew and Julie Trimble		
Judith Vigar		
Mr. Paul Vigar and Family	
	
Barbara M. Whitaker		
Lee R. and C. Martha Whitaker	
	
Priscilla Wilcox		
The Gregory and Claire Wilcox 
   Family Foundation		
		
Kathleen M. Willis		
Ralph J. Willis		
		
Martha Wood		
Marilyn Wood		
		
Rachel Wood	 	
Marilyn Wood		
		
Eunice Woodmansee		
Joan Bacon		
Margaret Burgess		
Mary Anne Cilella		
Aline Couture and Jean Burke		
Dianne and Tom McHugh		
Gary Woodmansee		
		
Concetta Zaino		
Michael and Anna Zaino		
		
Nicola Zaino		
Michael and Anna Zaino		
		
John E. Zawadzki		
Mrs. Fran Zawadzki		
		
		
		
		
		
		

		
		
		
		
		
		
		
		
		
		
		





IN HONOR OF

Beriozka Abreu Franco
Alfred Luciano

Colleen Abruzzese
Alfred Luciano

Vanessa Alcala
Alfred Luciano

Juanita Barber
Dick and Marilyn Pelosi

Frances Barton
Peter Barton

Erin L. Blakely
Alfred Luciano

Sarah Bowater
Alfred Luciano

Marie M. Buck
Elaine Gallo

La'Shunda Ceesay
Maureen E. Dunnigan

Wanda Compres
Ann Caldwell

Cornerstone Adult Services 
Staff
Mary Iadevaia Ladd and 
   Joseph Iadevaia

Cornerstone Memory Care 
   Unit Staff
Isabelle Boutcher

Dawn Cunningham
Elaine Gallo
Jeffrey and Karen Stein

Maureen Dane
Maureen E. Dunnigan

Joan Debold
Deborah and David Debold

Geonassis DeJesus
Mrs. Doreen Field and Family

Judith Dragon
Joann Flaminio

Marie Elien
Alfred Luciano

Sharon Ellis
Maureen E. Dunnigan

Lucinda Flaminio
Joann Flaminio

Tammy Galuska
Carol Araujo

Andres Gazzolo
Alfred Luciano
Wayne and Doreen Pelland

Lori Gessner
Maureen E. Dunnigan

Emily Gohdes
Alfred Luciano

Robert Gould
Suzanne and Jay Carey
KPMG LLP

Janelle Hackett
Alfred Luciano

Susan E. Hemmalin
Alfred Luciano

Karen S. Hinger
Timothy Hinger

Pearl Horowitz
Ilana and Alex Klein

Steven J. Horowitz
Joseph C. Augustine
Erica Bryson
Frank and Harriet Champi
Robin and Phil Dziuba
Thomas F. Fisher
John and Linda Flinton
Marcella Garland
Sharon M. Garland
Angela Gora
Judith Hoffman
Mark J. Loiselle, CPA, CGMA
Mary Ellen and Steven J. Panzini
Yvette Pierce
Marianne Wolcott and 
   Stephen Souls
MK Talbot PR Inc.
Matthew and Julie Trimble
Judith Vigar
Niles and Ying Wilcox

Lawrence Kirk
Patricia Durigan

Walter Lada
Peter and Vicky Hollmann

Ron Lamarry
Susan Fournier

Rachel Lawrence
Alfred Luciano

Nila A. LeBlanc
David and Danielle LeBlanc

Lois L. Linhares
Laurie J. DeRuosi

Barbara Lizotte
Shirley Marchione

Claire Loiselle
Mark J. Loiselle, CPA, CGMA

Carolyn A. Manzi
Marianne Manzi and Joseph Pittle

Gerald McCall
John T. Rooney

Joan V. McCollough
Ann Caldwell

Gloria M. Mello
Theresa Taylor

Jan Messier
Evald Albrektson

Theresa Messore
Linda and Armond Dilibero

Kimberly J. Morris
Ashley and Matthew Allatin
Andrew and Caitlan Morris
Charles* and Ann-Marie Paley

Doris O'Connell
Mary Cummings

Rachael Oddih
Alfred Luciano

Ann V. Orcutt
Steven Orcutt

Participants at 
   The Memory Care Center
Linda Sinnott

Dominick Passaro
Marilyn Passaro

Raymond Pelland
Wayne and Doreen Pelland

Noris Peralta
Mary Cummings

Mary Perry
Sylvia Telles

Terry Prior
Alfred Luciano

James Reynolds
Kathie Percival



Evaline Richmond
John Kelley and Mark Shea

Stephanie Rosa
Alfred Luciano

Mary C. Rossetti
Joan King
Ms. Lisa King

Marie Rozzero
Charlotte Rozzero

Elizabeth I. Russell
James and Nancy Hagerty

Saint Elizabeth Community 
   Leadership Team
Grace Pedagno and 
   Steven J. Horowitz

Saint Elizabeth Community's Staff
Richard and Peg Bianco

Juanita Barber and the 
   Staff of Saint Elizabeth Court
Marilyn Pelosi

Saint Elizabeth Court Staff
Joann Flaminio
Judith Hoffman
Evan and Evan Kantor

Saint Elizabeth Green House Home
    #17 Staff
Mary Ellen Banisch
Marilyn and Dominick* Passaro
Wayne and Doreen Pelland
Judith Vigar

All our Front Line Workers at 
   Saint Elizabeth Home
Donna Birmingham

Saint Elizabeth Home Green House
    #15 Staff
Anonymous
Patricia Durigan
Steven and Ann Orcutt
Madeline Turcotte

Saint Elizabeth Home Green House
    #19 Staff
Linda and Armond Dilibero
Gary and Vicki Dorfman

Saint Elizabeth Home Green House
    #21 Staff
Theresa Taylor

Saint Elizabeth Home Memory Care
    Unit 1 Staff
John* and Joan Durnin
Anonymous (2)
Mr. and Mrs. Diale D. Taliaferro
Barbara E. Taylor
Denise Tiemissen

Saint Elizabeth Home Rehab Staff
Joan Clarke
Emelda Paul
Maureen A. Rotondo

Saint Elizabeth Home Staff
Kathleen Devault
The Solinger Family

Saint Elizabeth Home 
   The Bay Staff
The Solinger Family

Saint Elizabeth Manor 
   East Wing Staff
Teddi Galligan and David Diggs

Elizabeth Schneider
Alfred Luciano

Melody Shechtman
Stacey and Eugene Mihaly

Deidre Soares
Joann Flaminio

Frances M. Taliaferro
Diale D. Taliaferro

Jerome Thompson
Deborah Bacani

Matthew R. Trimble
Joseph C. Augustine
Angela Gora

Eileen Unger
Kathie Percival

John Vasquez
Lisa Salerno

Kristen Verducci
Marilyn Pezzillo

Mary Kate Villacres
Marianne Manzi and Joseph Pittle
Shirley Marchione

Carol Whaley
Gail A. Broome

John Wilcox
Beth Wilcox

Sonnie Worwee
Tom and Pam Dresselhouse
Alfred Luciano

Christina Yuras
Alfred Luciano

Tara Zinno
Marilyn Pezzillo



Karin Anastasiades

Anonymous (2)

Kristen Arruda

Briana Aucoin

Donna Birmingham

Sarah Bowater

James Boxser

Erica Bryson

Alinda Buonomano

Linda Carvalho

Margaret E. Connelly

Ken Coté

Johanna Coyle

Elizabeth Dietz

Lisa A. DiMezza-Barry

Sergo Dominique

Yves Dominique

Sharon Ellis

Kerri Esteban

Nancy Ewing

Martha Farrelly

Vivian E. Gomez

Marcelina M. Gorman

Jessica Gosselin

Maureen Graziano

Kimberly Guenette

Sharon Hartley

Steven J. Horowitz

Melissa Hudak

Mary C. Johns

Sharon Kupa

Mark J. Loiselle, CPA, CGMA

Karla Maciel

Geri Manning

Michel Manosh

Christine McGuire

Madalena Medeiros

Zoila Medina

Everett Melo

Shirley Mendoza

Roberta B. Merkle, Esq.

Kelsey Moore

Beth and Barry Morlock

Carlos A. Moscadello

Kathy Parker

Linda Peckham

Yvette Pierce

Debra Polion

Frances Principe

Tom Radican

Glendis Recinos

Lauren Richards

Herenia Rivera

Mary Rossetti

Caroline Naughton Rumowicz

Debra J. Rumowicz

Beth Russell

Lucy L. Sanchez

Lisa Schartner

Donna Shirley

Linda Sinnott

Debra Swanson

Mary Jean Sylvaria

Eligia Tavarez

Matthew Trimble, CNHA

Eileen Unger

Donna Vinbury

Richard Vose

Marianne Wolcott

Wynetta Zeon

EMPLOYEE
GIVING
The kindness and 
compassion of Saint 
Elizabeth Community 
employees has long been 
recognized as one of our 
greatest strengths. We are 
proud to recognize the 
following employees who 
made charitable gifts in 
2020 to support special 
projects.

 

In Memory of 
James “Jimmy” Perkins 

In January 2021, Saint Elizabeth 
Community lost long-time employee 
and friend Jimmy Perkins to 
COVID-19.  Jimmy is remembered 
with gratitude for his 32 years of 
dedication and service at Saint 
Elizabeth Place.

Residents and staff have a lifetime 
of memories shared with Jimmy, a 
security guard who brought a smile 
to many.

Our thoughts and prayers are with 
all the families who lost a loved one 
to COVID-19.





ADDRESSING 
THE IMPACT
OF COVID-19

There is no doubt that the 
year 2020 will be talked 
about for the rest of our lives.  
No one could have ever 
anticipated the challenges 
and uncertainty that would 
result from the COVID-19 
crisis.  In March 2020, when 
we closed our doors to 
visitation and sent many 
staff to work from home, we 
could never have imagined 
that more than a year later 
we would still be working 
to recover.

Though many things seemed 
to change during COVID, 
one thing remained…Saint 
Elizabeth Community’s 
commitment to providing 
exceptional care to our elders 
as if they were our own 
family.  Never has “Just like 
family” been more true as it 
was in 2020.

left: 
Doreen Monroe, Resident Service 
Coordinator at Saint Elizabeth Terrace 
spends time with resident Pauline Nunes.

right:
Heather Waterman, CNA, and Cheryl 

Archeto, adult day participant have fun 
baking together at Cornerstone Adult 

Services center in Warwick.

right:
Sue Woodford, RN, and Brian Needham 

When visitation was halted in 
our residences, front line staff 
filled an incredible void left by 
families and friends, making 
sure that the social and 
emotional health of those in 
our care was nurtured and 
monitored along with their 
physical well-being.

Our adult day centers were 
closed for approximately three 

months following RIDOH guidance.  
Many Cornerstone staff members 

pitched in at other Saint Elizabeth 
Community locations during 

this time. Centers reopened and 
attendees were happily reunited 

with caring staff.

Amidst a global travel ban, 
geriatric care management nurse 

Sue Woodford assisted with a 
major transition working with 

a family in Europe.  Home care 
client, Brian returned home to 

England, to be closer to his sons 
living in Germany and England. 

After much coordination and 
many international calls, 

Sue helped Brian’s safe transition 
to an assisted living residence for 
the retired Royal Navy veterans. 



Our amazing staff gave of 
themselves selflessly to ensure 
our elders were safe and happy.  
This dedicated group worked 
tirelessly to find creative ways 
to help elders continue to have 
meaningful life experiences 
and keep families connected 
while having to be apart.
Though this year was difficult, 
the spirit of Saint Elizabeth 
Community remained strong 
and our mission more 
important than ever.

We are grateful to all the staff, 
families, donors and volunteers 
who made a difference during 
this unprecedented time.  As 
we begin to recover from the 
COVID-19 crisis, please 
know how much your 
dedication and support have 
meant to all who are a part 
of Saint Elizabeth Community.

right:
Lucy Sanchez, Certified Med Tech, 

happily rolls up her sleeve to get the 
COVID-19 vaccination at Saint 

Elizabeth Home.

 

left: 
George Dresselhouse,  GREEN 
HOUSE® Home resident, is all smiles 
visiting with family virtually on his tablet.

left: 
Lillian Wardner enjoys flower 
arranging at Saint Elizabeth Court. 

Staff became masters of 
virtually visiting, call scheduling 
and assisting elders with 
tablets and laptops as they 
visited loved ones virtually.  
These visits provided a much 
needed touchstone for elders, 
their families and friends, as 
they endured the pandemic, 
longing for in-person visits.

Group activities were halted
in our nursing homes and 
assisted living residences at 
the pandemic’s onset.  In the 
meantime, activity staff 
creatively worked with 
residents to bring joy and 
care for the whole person 
during an challenging time.

Vaccinations brought relief, 
joy and also some trepidation, 

as front line staff in our nursing 
homes were among the first 

to be vaccinated in Rhode 
Island in December 2020.  

Data on vaccination rates of 
staff are now posted on our 

website, and updated monthly.
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Elizabeth “Betty” Yashura, Saint Elizabeth Home resident loved visiting with her 
daughter and son-in-law. 

Throughout this pandemic, residents and staff missed in- 
person visits with devoted and caring family and friends!  
Although staff worked tirelessly to keep residents connected 
via virtual visits and phone calls, the in-person connections 
were missed.

There was tremendous joy and relief when visitors were 
allowed back into our nursing and assisted living 
residences, and even more joy when families could hug 
their loved ones again!



L E A D E R S H I P F I N A N C I A L  R E V I E W

	
Operating Revenue-			 
Resident revenue			                         $43,741,200
			 
Expenses			 
Salary and labor related          $30,791,200	
Food, Supplies & other	          6,022,400 	
Contracted services	          5,203,800 	
Provider assessment	          1,803,300 	
Insurance & interest	          2,783,300 	
Depreciation & amortization       2,731,800 	
Utilities		                          1,201,500 	
			 
Total expenses			                            50,537,300 
			          
Net operating loss		                            -6,796,100
			        
			 
Non-operating revenue			 
Contributions & grants,	        $1,316,900	
US/RI stimulus funds & grants     3,693,600 	
Other revenue		           1,427,200 	
Realized gain (loss) 
    on investment                             743,000	
 	
Total			                                            7,180,700 
			 
Non-operating expenses			 
Salary and labor related	           $160,900	
Supplies & other		              968,200 	
Contracted services	             128,900 	
 Insurance & interest		       300 	
Depreciation & amortization	 35,800 	
Utilities		                               18,200 	
			    
Total			                                            1,312,300 
			 
Net non-operating income		               5,868,400
Net income (loss) before 
   unrealized gain (loss)			               -$927,700
Unrealized gain			                              1,433,800 
			 
Net income (loss)	 		                $506,100
			 
			 
Assets			 
Cash			                                          $6,634,000
Receivables, net			                              2,590,200 
Property, plant & equipment, net		             39,792,600 
Other			                                           26,391,600 
			 
			                                         $75,408,400
			 
Liabilties & Net Assets			 
Payables			                                         $1,822,400
Debt			                                          41,622,200 
Other liabilities			                              6,295,500 
Net assets (deficiency)			              25,668,300 
			 
			                                        $75,408,400

The financial impact of Covid-19:

Estimated loss revenue                                          3,700,000

Estimated increased labor and 
related costs (including those subsidized 
by stimulus funding)                                             1,300,000

Estimated increased non labor 
& related costs                                                        500,000

The financial impact of the COVID-19 pandemic was unexpected and 

significant.  COVID-19 brought new restrictions and increased safety 

protocols which resulted in unanticipated expenses in staffing, personal 

protective equipment, technology needs, and cleaning supplies.  The 

impact of this increase in expenses was then compounded by a sudden 

and dramatic loss of revenue as new mandates closed our adult day 

centers, restricted the use of semi-private rooms for rehab, and required 

a reduction in the amount of people we could serve in our skilled nursing 

facilities due to quarantine protocols.  As of the printing of this report, 

Saint Elizabeth Community is on the road to recovery, however the 

financial impact of the pandemic continues to be felt

throughout the organization.



Saint Elizabeth Terrace
Affordable apartments 

for seniors

Saint Elizabeth Place
Affordable apartments 

for seniors and mobility impaired

Where RI seniors come first

Saint Elizabeth Home
Short-term rehab, long-term care

and memory care

THE GREEN HOUSE® Homes
at Saint Elizabeth Home

An innovative concept 
of nursing home care

Saint Elizabeth Court
Affordable assisted living

Cornerstone Adult Services
Adult Day Centers

Memory Care Center

Cathleen Naughton Associates
Home health services

Saint Elizabeth Community

Saint Elizabeth Community offers a full spectrum of care and services for older adults, 
ensuring they receive the right care in the right place at the right time. 

To learn how we can help you or someone you love, 
call us at 401.471.6060.

www.stelizabethcommunity.org


